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Welcome Party 
The 14e edition of the Oberstdorf Shorttrack Summercamp will start with a Wel-
come Party in the Oybele Halle. Here all skaters and family come together for a 
nice dinner and for meeting old friends again. Traditionally the Summercamp will 
be opened by the Mayor of the City of Oberstdorf, a nice diner is held and plans 
for the week can be made. The trainers will come together with their group to 
meet for the first time. Also a special performance will be made by the traditional 
dance group of Oberstdorf. The Welcome Party is the official start of the Sum-
mercamp. Family and friends of the skaters can also come but have to make a 
reservation for tickets in the Skaters Registration & Questionnaire form. 

Entrance 

Oybele Halle 
 
The Oybele Halle is only 300 m. 
away from the Ice rink. We re-
quest everybody to come walking 
or by bike and not by car.  
 
The address is: 
Am Faltenbach 4F 
87561 Obersdorf 



Program 
 
18.00 Hall open 
18.30 Official Opening 
18.50 Start of Welcome Barbecue 
20.00 Showtime 
20.30 Presentation training groups 
21.00 End of  welcome party 
 
21.00 Setting up safety padding 
21.00 Clean-up Oybele Halle 

Catering 
 

The Welcome dinner is prepared by Hannes & 
Märry Kügler. The company is named Bulli-
Bande an they come with their own food truck. 
 
Skaters and family who made a reservation for 
the welcome party will get a ticket for the dinner 
and a ticket for a free drink of choice. Extra 
drinks can be bought at the Drinks-counter. 
 
We hope you will enjoy the Welcome Dinner. 

Traditional Costume Dance Group 
 
The Oybele Halle is the Club house of the 
“Trachtenverein Oberstdorf”. The Club founded 
125 years ago is keeping alive the history of the 
old Costumes and Dancing of the Region 
Oberstdorf. The group will make a special dance 
performance at the welcome dinner of the 
Summercamp 2025. 


